GWAR Committee

AY 2008-2009 #6


Minutes of the GWAR Committee Meeting Dec. 5, 2008 
Number 6 1:30 PM USU-311
In attendance: Lori Brown, Christopher Chavez, Colleen Dunagan, Roswitha Grannell, Karin Griffin, Deborah Hamm, Susan Platt, Linda Sarbo, Sharlene Sayegh, Rick Tuveson, Mark Wiley, Mark Williams, Daniel Yoder (for Nathan Jensen).
1. Agenda: MSP
2. Approval of minutes of November 7, 2008: MSP
3. GWAR Coordinator’s Report
a. There is one item for the GWAR coord. to bring forward for guidance.  This semester,  16 students have requested approval for a non-CSU assessment.  Most often they say they are not in a degree program, but their records indicate they are in a degree program.  After a brief discussion, it was decided that as they are listed as being degree candidates they should meet the requirement, thus take the WPE.

4. WPE Results- Susan Platt

a. Susan distributed and explained several graphs showing WPE pass rates overall and also by College.  Overall, there is a 96% pass rate for native English speakers and 69% for non-native English speakers.  

i. One question is- just who are the students listing University Academic Programs as their college? What does that mean?  Susan will find out.

ii. Another question raised is the possibility of breaking down the data by number of times the test had previously been attempted?  Susan will do this.

b. There is an overall trend for higher scores and higher passing rates.  Why? Several reasons were discussed

i. We are testing fewer students who have repeatedly failed the WPE as these students are getting interventions.

ii. The prompts are more engaging.

iii. Students are being encouraged to take the WPE earlier- suggested to take it right after their English composition class.

c. 800 holds have been placed this semester (some were over 1 year out of compliance).

d. There is agreement that the charts are very useful and informative.
5. IS301L syllabus changes have been put forth by the committee and as soon as the staffing is complete, Linda will meet with the instructors about the required focus of this course.  Dept is very interested in “fixing” the course to meet the requirements.

6. GWAR Policy.  CEPC Chair has made a chart with line-by-line comparisons between the Alternate proposal and the GWAR Committee’s recommended changes.  There was some discussion as to why this policy does not seem to be moving forward to the Senate nor in the usual manner.

7. Thank you to both Sharlene and Linda for being so patient with the GWAR policy changes (Susan).
8. Next meeting:  Friday, February 6th  2009  at 1:30 PM.  USU 311
Respectfully submitted, 

Deborah Hamm
 (These minutes were approved on 2/06/09.)
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